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In this work we have measured the electron impact mass      
spectra of diazodiarylmethanes (diazodiphenylmethane, Ia;            
phenyl-para-methoxyphenyldiazomethane, Ib; phenyl-para-           
-biphenyldiazomethane, Ic; 10-diazonaphthoquinone, Id and           
9-diazothioxanthene, Ie) and cyclic a-diazodlketones                      
(2-diazo-l,3-cyclohexanedione, IIa; 2-diazo-4,4-dimethyl-             
-1,3-cyclohexane-dione Ilb; 2-diazo-5,5-dimethyl-l.3-cyclo-                   
hexanedione, IIc; 2-diazo-4,6-dioxa-5,5-dimethyl-l,3-cyclo-              
hexanedione, IId; and 2-diazo-5-phenyl-l,3-cyclohexanedione,         
IIe). The mass spectra were determined on a Varian MAT 111 
instrument with a source temperature of 120 °C, ionising  
electrons of 15-70 eV and 150 μA and sample reservoir 
laboratory temperature and presented as 3-dimensional mass 
spectra: In all the investigated diazocompounds, molecular        
ions with relatively small intensity (0.08-42 % of rel.                       
abounds at 70 eV) were registered, which increases gradually 
with the reduction of energy of electrons. The dominant    
direction of fragmentation of these diazocompounds is       
primary eliminatlon of N2. Doubly-charged ions were observed     
in the mass spectra of diazodiarylmethanes. In mass spectra           
of IIa-c,e we observed the elimination of co group after         
primary elimination (M-N2). This can be explained by the        
fact that after the elimination of N2, α-ketoketenes are           
formed via Wolff rearrangement. Molecule IId does not    
undergo Wolff rearrangement leading to the formation of           
α-ketoketenes, rather it is subjected to further               
fragmentation after the electron impact. For all investi-                   
gated diazocompounds fragmentational schemes were proposed.  


